White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
August 13, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:32 p.m. on Monday, August 13, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, and Carol Brimhall,   The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the July 9, 2012 regular Board meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to accept the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion Carried.  

A motion was made by Treasurer McArthur to close the Trust and Agency Fund at the SSB Bank, seconded by Trustee Baker.  Motion carried.      

Ken Chamberlain gave us the zoning updates.  Mr. Chamberlain brought up the fact that he had accepted an application for a mechanical permit at 619 N. Kane Rd. that should have been in Leroy Township.  Clerk Vernon will call Leroy Township and proceed as necessary.

Mr. Feldman has requested paperwork to present to his insurance company stating the completion date of the pond/excavation project on the property next to his.  We will send him a copy of the excavation permit which has an end date on it.

An e-mail from the Michigan Townships Association relating to Public Comment at Regular and Special Meetings was distributed.  It was determined that Public comments will be limited to a maximum of 5 minutes per person from now on.

We discussed the recommendations from the Michigan Participating Plan.  The first recommendation was regarding regular maintenance on fire extinguishers.  We will check on prices of disposables and rechargeables.  The second recommendation was regarding a playground ordinance.  Mr. Chamberlain will look it over and give his recommendations to the Planning Commission.  We also discussed having a Public Safety Handbook, and Personnel Manual.  Clerk Vernon will look over the sample personnel manual and make her recommendations.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Carol Brimhall took the floor and asked where the escrow account was for the amount Enbridge paid for crop damages.  And she wanted to know how much was paid.  Supervisor Marshall stated that it has not been paid yet.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

